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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:  APRIL 24, 2023 
 
TO:  JOINT CITY COUNCIL-SCHOOL BOARD SUBCOMMITTEE 
   
FROM: KARL W. MORITZ, DIRECTOR, DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & ZONING  
  ERIKA GULICK, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF FACILITIES, ACPS  
 
SUBJECT: ENROLLMENT PROJECTIONS 
 
 
The purpose of this memo is to provide the Joint City Council-School Board Subcommittee an 
update on the annual enrollment projections. In Fall 2023, the enrollment projections for school 
year 23-24 are finalized based on the official September 30, 2023, enrollment numbers. That 
projection is based on two factors, the kindergarten capture and the cohort survival rate. Pre-
COVID pandemic, ACPS was experiencing peak growth. Since 2021, the projection indicates 
that growth is slowing. Table 1 shows the baseline projection for FY24-33. This projection 
shows ACPS peaking in FY25 and slowly declining over the next 10 years. This decline can be 
explained by slowing and declining birth rates and a low kindergarten capture rate, as well as 
negative cohort survival rates that have not yet recovered from the decline in enrollment caused 
by the COVID pandemic.  
 

 

Table 1: Baseline Enrollment Projection 



Since the Fall, ACPS and the City have been working together to better understand the impacts 
of development on the enrollment of ACPS. Staff will continue to work together through 
monthly updates to development, student generation rates, and continued joint efforts. This 
spring, City and ACPS staff added student generation from proposed/approved developments to 
the baseline projection from the fall. 
 
The City of Alexandria has committed to increasing the production of market rate and affordable 
units over the next 10 years. The pipeline of proposed/approved residential development projects 
is one measure of success toward achieving this goal. As these projects are delivered, they will 
increase enrollment at ACPS. In Table 2, student generation was added directly into the 
enrollment projection model. In cases where there is redevelopment occurring, existing students 
were netted out of overall student generation. Significant investment in affordable housing and 
an increase in housing units throughout the city will increase ACPS enrollment; affordable 
housing has higher student generation rates than market rate development.  
 

 
This method of projection shows ACPS peaking in FY29 and returning to pre-pandemic levels of 
enrollment. This method includes development captured as they are expected to be developed 
and built out. As developments and expected timelines change, the City and ACPS will work 
together to adjust this projection.  
 
 

 

Table 2: Enrollment Projection with Development 


